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Good Shepherd, Jackson      St. Luke, Sherburn      St. Joseph, Lakefield 

 

 

 

 

May 24th, 2020- 7th Sunday of Easter  
Jackson- Good Shepherd 
Mass Time:  8:30 am Sunday       

Parish Office: Tues-Fri am- 507-407-2944   
Fax #:  507-847-3734 
e-mail: goodshepherd@triparishcommunity.org 
Website: www.triparishcommunity.org 
Faith Formation-Mary Brinkman-507-847-2719 
e-mail: goodshepherdfaithformation@ 
triparishcommunity.org 
Facebook: Good Shepherd Catholic church 
 Custodian: Cathy Connors-605-988-4826 

Lakefield – St. Joseph 

Mass Time:  10:30 am Sunday 

Parish Office- Mon – Thurs- 507-662-5819 
e-mail: sjcc@triparishcommunity.org 
Website: www.triparishcommunity.org  
Faith Formation- Michelle Ignaszewski 
701-367-8243 
e-mail: stjfaithformation@hotmail.com 

Sherburn – St. Luke 

Mass Time: 5:00 pm Saturday 

Parish Office: Mon am & Weds pm- 507-407-2944 
 e-mail: goodshepherd@triparishcommunity.org 
Website: www.triparishcommunity.org 
Faith Formation-  

e-mail:  stlukesfaithformation@gmail.com 

facebook.com/stlukessherburn or search @stlukessherburn  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor: Father Jonathan Fasnacht 
311 N. Sverdrup Ave. 
Jackson, MN  56143 

Office: 507-407-2289 
Emergency Number:  507-407-2299 

E-mail:  fr.jonathan.fasnacht@gmail.com 

 

SEE NEW RECONCILIATION SCHEDULE STARTING 5/25/2020 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 4:00 to 5:00 pm before Mass on Saturday and 7:30 to 8:30 am before 
Mass on Sunday.  Also, by appointment.    
Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a preparation session and a Baptismal date at 
least 1 month in advance.   
Sacrament of Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor six (6) months prior to your wedding date. 
New Parishioners:  We warmly welcome you to our Catholic faith communities; Good Shepherd,  
St. Joseph and St. Luke.  Please contact your parish office to register or fill out the form located in 
the entrance of the church. 

mailto:stjfaithformation@hotmail.com
mailto:goodshepherd@triparishcommunity.org
http://www.triparishcommunity.org/


 

 
 
The Great Commision  
 

Christians were persecuted from the very beginning, and continued to be persecuted for the first 300 
years of the Christian faith. Why?   
 

 Christianity began within a time period in the Roman Empire famously called the Pax Romana. It was a 
period of military peace that lasted for 200 years. Romeôs strategy for maintaining peace was inculturation. 
They dulled the tensions between the many different peoples they had brought into the empire by making sure 
that everyone within the empire was practicing the same form of state religion. They made the state religion as 
pluralistic as possible, adopting into the state religion all of the different pagan gods of the different peoples 
that made up the empire. This made the state religion adoptable by nearly everyone.  

I say ñnearlyò everyone adopted the state religion of Rome because there were two religions that didnôt 
fit the mold, and that were a sort of thorn in Romeôs side. These two religions were Judaism, and Christianity. 
The Jews and the Christians could not worship the Roman gods like everyone else without betraying their own 
God who specifically forbade them to. However, although practitioners of both religions were unable to conform 
to Roman society, Christians were harshly persecuted for their faith while the Jews were not. [A necessary 
digression: I donôt mean to say here that faithful Jews have not been persecuted for their faith. Tragically, they 
historically have been persecuted for their entire existence. But things were different for the first three centuries 
A.D. in which it was the Christians who were primarily persecuted for their faith.] 

Once again, why is it that the first Christians were persecuted for their faith for 300 years? Why is it that 
Christians were persecuted for their faith while the Jews were not? Christians died in large numbers for their 
faith for three centuries, not so much because they followed a religion that didnôt conform to everyone elseôs 
culture, but because they followed a religion that didnôt conform and they tried to spread that religion to 
everyone. While Judaism is a hereditary religion that is passed on within families, Christianity is a religion that 
is meant to be spread. It is this precise reason that Christians were viewed as a particular threat to the 
Romans, not because they lived differently, but because they lived differently and wouldnôt just leave everyone 
else alone. They were dead set on pulling everyone else into their little club, no matter the risk. And what is 
more, they succeeded in what they set out to do, despite the persecution. Christianity was persecuted roughly 
until the edict of Milan in 313 when it became legalized. After it became legalized the whole Roman world 
became Christian. Pretty remarkable. 
 

I share all of this with you to point out an enormously important fact that many of us fail to think about. 
When Jesus, before ascending into heaven, commissioned his disciples to make disciples of all the nations he 
meant it, and they took him as meaning it. We Christians lived for three hundred years in constant threat of 
death all because we wouldnôt just quietly practice our religion in private. All because we decided that others 
needed to hear the truth that we have heard, and know the life that we know.  

You would think that after three hundred years, sharing the faith would be so written into our DNA that it 
would be completely second nature to all of us, but alas, then as now sharing the faith is a choice that we have 
to make. The first Christians chose to both live their faith and share their faith because Jesus told them to. We 
later Christians need to hear that great commissioning of our Lord with fresh ears and realize that it is meant 
for us as well. If we call ourselves Christians then it is meant for us. This is an important time to share the 
Gospel Brothers and Sisters. This is a time of strange openness that we need to take advantage of. People 
who have not given Jesus a thought for years are thinking of him, and they are waiting for you to just say 
something to them. We donôt have to be intrusive, we only have to invite. May we find the courage to take the 
risk. 

 
 
 
 

FROM OUR PASTOR 



Please join us 20 minutes before Mass to say the Rosary 
Mass Intentions for the Week of: 
May 25th through May 31st, 2020 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scripture  Readings  for the week of May 25th, 2020 
 
Monday:  Acts of the Apostles 19: 1-8/  John 16: 29-33 
Tuesday:  Acts of the Apostles 20: 17-27/ John 17: 1-11 
Wednesday: Acts of the Apostles 20: 28-38 / John 17: 11-19 
Thursday:  Acts of the Apostles 22: 30;23: 6-11/ John 17: 20-26 
Friday:  Acts of the Apostles 25: 13-21/ John 21: 15-19 
Saturday:  Acts of the Apostles 28: 16-20; 30-31/ John 21: 20-25 
Sunday: Acts of the Apostles  2: 1-11/ 1 Corinthians 12: 3-7,12-13/ John 20: 19-23 

 
 

Online Giving through the Website 
The online giving through our Tri-parish Community Website has changed.  If you gave 
through the previous, you may have to go to the website (www.triparishcommunity.org) 
and click on the individual church and submit your giving through the Our Sunday Visitor 
portal.   
Thank you for using online giving and hope it is working well for you.   

Public mass will start on Tuesday May 26th utilizing the guidelines set out by the Bishops 
 
25- Monday-  9 AMé.St Luke Cemetery (weather permitting).éMichael Smith   À 
26- Tuesday- 5PM  ééééééGood ShepherdééééElmer Guggisberg  À 
27- Wednesday- 8:30 am.é.é..St. Luke é.......................Luci Schweiss À 
28- Thursday- 8:30 amééé....St Josephééé.éé......Bill Rost À 
29- Friday- 8:30 amééééé..Good Shepherdééé.éLawrance Bezdicek  À 
30- Saturday- 8:30 améééé.Good Shepherdééé.éMargaret Wieskus   À 
30ðSaturday ð 5:00 pmé..éé. St Joseph éé................Bob Kellen  À 
31- Sunday 8;30 amééééé. Good Shepherdééé.éPatty Prom   À 
31-Sunday- 10:30 amééé.é...St. Lukeéééééé..é.For the Parish   

Policy on Mass Intentions:   While the parishes wish to be supportive of the need for Mass intentions for 
loved ones, in fairness to all we have decided to set the limits as follows:  1. We can only schedule for 1 year 
in advance. 2. Cost for the Mass is $5.00 per intention.  3. Only 3 Masses per person will be accepted for the 
year. 4. If there is a large amount of money available, the church will ask if part of it can be a donation, or if 
part of it can be sent to the Seminary or the missions to be used there.   
We hope this clarifies the method of scheduling Mass intentions for the parishes and we hope you 
understand.   

http://www.triparishcommunity.org/


GOOD SHEPHERD NEWS 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Faith Formation is more than a subject to be taught  it is an invitation to a èÈë ÚÍ ÕÑÍÌ  -Joe Paperocki  

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE CLASS OF 2020! 

God Bless the class of 2020!  To Alec, Christopher, Jack, Noah, Lee, #ÈáÌë  +ÚÉÌ  "ÌÈ  !ØËßÌè  #ÈßâÌß  "ÈÑÕÌë  *ÈÖÌá  ÈØË *ÚÊÌÕëØ ëÚä èÑÕÕ ÈÕèÈëá ÐÈæÌ È áÛÌÊÑÈÕ ÛÕÈÊÌ ÑØ Öë 

heart and I will miss you so much!  From the Bible Schools, Mardi Gras Carnivals, Rummage Sales, the Banquet, Confirmation, March 4 Life walks, Shadow Stations, Camp 

5äÖÖÑâ  5âÌäÉÌØæÑÕÕÌ á  ÈØË ÌæÌßë ëÚäâÐ ÏßÚäÛ ÌæÌØâ ÑØ ÉÌâèÌÌØ ëÚä èÌßÌ ÛÈßâ ÚÍ ëÚäß ÊÐäßÊÐ ÈØË ÕÌâ âÐÌ ÕÑÏÐâ ÚÍ #ÐßÑáâ áÐÑØÌ âÐßÚäÏÐ ëÚä   ;Úäß ÒÚëful presence and fun, 

faith-ÍÑÕÕÌË ÕÑæÌá ÐÈæÌ ÉßÚäÏÐâ áÚ ÖäÊÐ ÐÈÛÛÑØÌáá ÈØË ÕÚæÌ âÚ ÚâÐÌßá ) Ö áÚ ÛßÚäË ÈØË honored to ÐÈæÌ èÈâÊÐÌË ëÚä ÏßÚè ÑØ ëÚäß ÍßÑÌØËáÐÑÛ èÑâÐ #ÐßÑáâ 'ÚÚË 5ÐÌÛÐÌßË 

has been truly blessed and will always pray for you!  J 
 
òNothing is more practical than finding God, than falling in love.  In a quite absolute, final way.  What seizes your imagination, will affect everything.  It will decide 
what will get you out of bed in the morning.  What you will do with your evenings, how you spend your weekends, what your read, whom you know, what breaks your 
heart, and what amazes you with joy and gratitude.. Fall in love, stay in love, and it will decide everything.ó    
          -Father Pedro Arrupe 
òBe not afraid.  Open wide the doors for Christ!ó    -St. John Paul II  
 

Stewardship   5/17/2020      

Weekly Budget $  4,000.00    
 
Sunday Envelopes $    675.00       
Offertory  $        
Online giving $    510.00      
Total Collection $  1,185.00     
 
Surplus (Deficit) $ ( 2,815.00)     
 
YTD Budget-  $193,500.00 
YTD Collections $191,436.61 
 
Surplus (deficit) $(2,063.39) 
Other Support 
Chlldren  $ 
Cemetery   $   50.00   
Catholic Charities $   10.00 
 

Thank you for  your support. 
 
 

nk you for your financial support 
 

Sunday, May 31st, 2020    Pentecost Sunday    8:30 am 
EM   Ushers    Servers 
Only 3 Ems are needed       Jeff Fiala  No servers needed  
At this time. Please see   Joel Hesse 
Who is attending     Tom Zebedee  Lector: 
Mass     Annette Zebedee Chris Handevidt 
 
NO Gifts will be taken to the altar. 
Please put all offering envelopes in the wall safe under the bulletin board. 
Liturgical instruction may change from time to time.  Please read the 
bulletin for updates.  Thank you for your service.  

Catholic Ministries Appeal - Thank you 
to those who have sent in their CMA 
Pledge or donation already. We have 
reached   50.77% of our goal.  Please pray 
about supporting the CMA and the 
ministries it supports throughout our 
diocese.  

 

Giving envelopes are welcomed and can be mailed to Good Shepherd Church, PO Box 65, 311 N. Sverdrup 
Ave, Jackson.  If you visit the Church for private prayer, you can drop your offering in the locked box next to the 
shelf in the entrance of the Church under the Bulletin board.   

FAITH FORMATION RUMMAGE SALE:  Please understand that with all the 
circumstances, we will not be having our Rummage Sale this coming Fall.  
However, if you have any CATHOLIC ITEMS or anything RELIGIOUS that 
you would like to donate to the Faith Formation Program, please call Mary at 
846-2719.  Itõs always a blessing to share and use these for the studentõs 
benefit! J  God Bless you! 

 

Baptized in the Living Waters 
Please welcome to the Good Shepherd family 

Bryce Michael Hummel 
Son of Randy & Jessica Hummel, who was baptized on May 30th  

at Good Shepherd. 
May you always walk in the light of the Lord.   

 



St. Luke News 
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Stewardship:  5/17/2020 
 
Envelopes  $ 1640.00 
Offertory  $        2.00 
Catholic Relief   $     10.00 
 
Total   $ 1652.00 
 

Thank you for your generosity and 
sacrifice. 

Sunday, May 31st. 2020   Pentecost Sunday    10:30 am 
 
Ushers:  Bradley Burmeister, Don Hoffmeister, David Traetow, Rex Wohlhuter 
 
Sacristan:   Earl & Judy Nowak 
Rosary Leader:  Dick Zehms 
Servers:  Not needed if Seminarians available 
Lector:    Bill Truesdell 
EM: :   Only 3 needed at this time. Please see who is available 
Money Counters: Doug Hartke & Mike Schoen 

FAITH FORMATION  
St. Luke's Catholic Church of Sherburn has an opening for the Faith Formation Coordinator. This position is 5-7 
hours per week with occasional extra time for special events, as needed. If you are interested or would like more 
information please contact Rose Riley at  507-407-2944 or goodshepherd@triparishcommunity.org.  
 
NEW ACCESS to òFORMEDó - Simply use:  www.tri-parish.formed.org   to access an incredible faith program full 
of videos, movies, e-books, and Lighthouse Cdôs all available to everyone in our parish to use. Check it out!  
Instructions on how to log on, on the All Parishes page. 
 

Immediate opening for Parish 
Secretary/Administrative Assistant position,. 
St. Luke's Parish is looking for a part time 
secretary/administrative assistant. Hours will be 
flexible and the Parish will work with the 
applicants to align working hours with their 
personal schedule. Wages will be paid at an 
hourly rate. If interested, please call 507-407-
2944.   

 

At present, the Church will be open for private prayer from 
8 am till 7 pm daily.   
Giving envelopes are welcomed and can be placed in the 
locked box beside the office door on the Center level or 
mailed to St. Luke Church, PO Box 669,  Sherburn, MN  
56171 
   

Remember  to  save  your  Fairmont  
Hy-vee and  Fareway  grocery  
receipts.  Please  keep  saving  them  
and  if  you  have  a chance  to  drop  
them  off  at  chur ch  Deb  will  stop  and  
pick  them  up.  

 

NO GIFTS WILL BE TAKEN TO THE ALTAR 
 
Please put all offering envelopes in the wall safe next to the office in 
the Center hallway     
Liturgical instruction may change from time to time.  Please read the 
bulletin for updates.  Thank you for your service.  
 
 

Catholic Ministries Appeal - Thank you to 
those who have sent in their CMA Pledge or 
donation already. We have reached 76.90% 
of our goal.  Please pray about supporting 
the CMA and the ministries it supports 
throughout our diocese. We are all called to 
support both the diocesan church along with 
our local church.   
 

FAITH FORMATION STUDENTS AND PARENTS: 
If you are a parent of a Faith Formation student, 
remember to stop by the church and pick up the packet 
with your child’s name on it.  The packets are in the back 
pews of the church.  The church is open from 8:00 am to 
7:00 pm daily. 

http://www.tri-parish.formed.org/


St. Joseph News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  
                                             
  

  
 
 
     
  
 

   
   
 

 

 
   
 
 

     
                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Stewardship           May 3 and 10, 2020                   

Adults    $   
Online Giving  $        
Total   $ 
 

Another report next week. 
 

Thank you for your support and sacrifice! 
 

During this time of precautions and closure your continued 
financial support and sacrifice is greatly appreciated.  You 
may do so by: 
-  Mailing your church support and special collection 
   envelopes to St. Joseph Church at PO BOX 517,  
   Lakefield MN 56150 
-  Dropping it off in the slot in the locked bulletin 
    stand in the church foyer. 
-  Give online by visiting St. Josephôs website: 

www.triparishcommunity.org 
 

 
 

. 
 

Liturgical Roles ð   

Thank you for your participation in these ministries. 

When Masses resume the schedule will resume as needed.  

 

  

FAITH FORMATION 

 òFORMEDó - to access an incredible faith 

program full of videos, movies, e-books, 

and Lighthouse Cdôs all available to 

everyone in our parish to use. Check it out!  

Simply use: www.tri-parish.formed.org 

 

 

 

 No Choir Practice for the present time.  

 

Catholic Ministries Appeal - Thank you to 
those who have sent in their CMA Pledge or 
donation already. St. Josephôs has reached 
53.27% of our goal with 22 households having 
donated thus far. Please pray about supporting 
the CMA and the ministries it supports 
throughout our diocese. We are all called to 
support both the diocesan church along with our 
local church.  Donation envelopes are available 
in the church foyer if you lost your mailing.  

For all of us, Sunday remains a holy day and the day of the Resurrection. 
Catholics are encouraged to observe the Lordôs Day by making a ñspiritual 
communionò if they are able to watch Mass online at https://www.dowr.org 
on television or other social media sites. Here is a partial list of some of the 
TV Masses available. 
 KEYC Channel 12 (Mankato) Sunday at 7:30 am 
 KEYC-DT Channel 12.2 or Charter Channel 19 (Mankato) Sunday 
                          at 9:30 am 
               KPTH Channel 44 ï (Sioux City) Sunday at 8:30 am 
 KTTW Channel 7 (Sioux Falls) Sunday at 7:00 am 
               KELO Channel 11 (Sioux Falls) Sunday at 10:00 am  
  
Or check out the ñFORMEDò website: www.tri-parish.formed.org for a variety 
of spiritual offerings.  
 

-At present the church will be open for private prayer from 8 am ï 7 pm each day.  
 
-Father Jonathan is on Facebook or U-Tube for those wanting to hear his 
messages. The Diocese of Winona-Rochester is also on Facebook for services. 
 
-Copies of the weekly Bulletin are available in the old missalette stand in the church 
foyer and in the bulletin box by the school door for your pick up. It is also available 
on the tri-parish website.  

 

 
 

May their sacrifice never be forgotten. 

 

 

òI am with you always.ó 
Matthew 28:20 

 
 
 

 

As we prepare to gather once again to celebrate the Mass  
together,  on a limited attendance basis, please take time to read 
the Protocols for Celebration of Public Masses issued by the 
Diocese of Winona-Rochester that are found elsewhere in this 
bulletin. It is for you and your fellow parishionerõs safety.  

https://www.dowr.org/
http://www.tri-parish.formed.org/


      
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Respect Life  
 Some important news to share. Youôve likely read or heard in the news that abortion facilities in 

Minnesota and many states across the country remain open. This places many people at risk by continuing 

to do elective surgery and using personal protective equipment (PPE) that is desperately needed for 

healthcare workers on the frontlines of the COVID-19 outbreak 

 Take some time to e-mail Governor Tim Waltz and ask him to close abortion facilities during the 

Pandemic: https://studentsforlife.quorum.us/campaign/25304/   or call our Governor at 651-201-3400. 

Diocesan Pentecost Seminar:  Living and Growing in the Holy Spirit. 
Virtual Seminar on May 30th 8:30 am to 12 noon and May 31st 3-5 pm 
The seminar uses material from the popular series, The wild Goose, along with praise, prayer and 
witness talks.  All are welcome.   
To learn more or to register contactDCN John Hust (deaconjohn@felixagnes.org) , Nancy Hust 
(nhust@aol.com or Scott Schwalbe (scttschwlb@yahoo.com.  Register via email or phone.   
 

Are  you  struggling  more  than  usual  with  anxiety,  worry,  loneliness,  or  depression  at  
this  time.  Catholic  Charitiesõ Counselors  are  here  to  help.  To  maintain  social  
distancing,  our  therapists  are  using  Telehealth.   Please  give  our  office  a call  to  set  
up  an  appointment  for  one -on -one  counseling  or  visit  our  
website.     Worthington      507 -376 -9757 or  www.ccsomn.org . 

 

PUBLIC MASSES WILL START ON MAY 26TH  UTILIZING THE GUIDELINES 

SET FORTH BY THE BISHOPS.  PLEASE GET A COPY OF THESE GUIDELINES 

FROM YOUR PARISH CHURCH.   

MASKS ARE REQUIRED.  PLEASE DO NOT COME IF YOU OR YOUR FAMILY 

ARE SICK. 

2020   Catholic Ministries Appeal  (5-15-2020) 
Parish   Received Pledged Goal  Donors  % of Goal 
Good Shepherd $ 9,990.00 $    775.00 $19,678.00 36   50.77% 
St. Joseph  $ 5,270.00 $ 1,650.00  $  9,659.00 22   54.56%  
St. Luke   $ 6,610.00 $    175 .00  $  8,596.00 22   76.90% 
 
 
 

/ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ [ƻǾŜ /ƻƳǇŜƭǎ ¦ǎ 
Two discernment retreats for those who want to share God’s goodness. 
September 11-13, Shalom Hill Farm, Windom.   
Co-leaders: Dr. Susan Windley-Daoust & Father Jonathan Fasnacht.   Join us as we come together and ask the 
Holy spirit how we can make the name of Jesus known and loved through our lives.   More information and 
online registration at https://rebrand.ly/retreatRSVP     Or contact Susan Windley-Daoust after June 12:   
swindley@dowr.org or 507-858-1277 

 

NEWS FOR ALL PARISHES  

mailto:deaconjohn@felixagnes.org
mailto:nhust@aol.com
mailto:scttschwlb@yahoo.com
http://www.ccsomn.org/
https://rebrand.ly/retreatRSVP
mailto:swindley@dowr.org


 


